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MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF KIRKHAM TOWN COUNCIL HELD ON THURSDAY FEBRUARY 3RD 2011 FOLLOWING LEISURE COMMITTEE AT 7PM COUNCIL CHAMBER COUNCIL OFFICES MOOR STREET KIRKHAM
Present: the Deputy Mayor Cllr. E Silverwood (in the Chair) Councillors P. Hodgson, J.Cameron, P. Hardy, Dr. Mitchell and later Councillor Mrs Oades
1. Apologies for absence: The Mayor Cllr. K Wright, Cllr E. Oldfield , R Green
2. Declarations of interest: Members were reminded that in accordance with the Local authorities Code of Conduct Act 2007 part 2 (Members Interests) and Councils Standing Orders that any pecuniary or other interests should be declared: Cllr. Hardy declared an interest in all planning matters and the Haythornthwaite Sports Foundation.
3. Policing in Kirkham: Sgt Niamh O’Donoghue reported on criminal activity in the town for January, statistics show an increase in burglary on previous months. The Community Beat Managers absence is being covered by staff from other areas. The ‘Edge’ has an agreed action plan for improvement with the Police. A+M Bargains licence application to open 0800 to 1000 7 day week for alcohol has no major concerns for the Police.
4. Ratification of the actions of the Leisure Committee held on February 3rd 2011: approved.
5. Approval of the minutes of council held on January 4th 2011: approved
6. Matters arising from those minutes: none recorded
7. Deputy Mayor’s announcements: The Deputy Mayor reported on rats being sited on Morrison’s car park which may be the result of the excavations taking place on the park. FBC wish to use bait on the car parks area. Resolved that FBC do not use the upper car park near the Community Centre for baiting purposes. The Deputy Mayor reported on the proposals for Kirkham town signage and the need for a £1,000 contribution from KTC. Resolved that this council support the scheme by a £1,000 payment to enable completion.
The Deputy Mayor proposed that Cllr. John Rowe of Elswick Parish Council is nominated to the LALC three tier forum. Resolved: that Cllr. Rowe is supported by KTC, the clerk to inform LALC

Allotments: the Deputy Mayor proposed that this council approve the transfer of all existing and future allotment sites from FBC to KTC. Resolved: the clerk to inform FBC of this decision.
8. Town Clerks announcements and correspondence: the clerk reported on:

Increased interest in letting at the Community Centre
 Correspondence from the Queen Elizabeth 11 Fields Challenge


Lancashire Police Authority Bulletin

Response re subsidised bus services consultation


Invitation to the Mayors Ball

Late Christmas card from The Lord of the Manor

Letter from the Principal Estates Officer FBC re the hire of the Council Chamber: resolved that KTC continue usage and rental at the present level.

Town End Gardens: clerk awaiting plans from the PES FBC following a meeting with the contractors.

A letter received from the Haythornthwaite foundation Sports Foundation was circulated – the clerk to respond inviting representatives to attend any council meeting.
Cycle path, the clerk reported that there is funding available to extend the cycle path and HMP Kirkham is willing to undertake the majority of the work. Noted.  The clerk to organise a working party to move this forward.

9. Parks and Open Spaces: the clerk reported on members of the public requesting information and contact details at FBC – this has now been provided with Andrew Moss of FBC  
 andrew.moss:fylde.gov.uk   01253 658636 or contractors George Cox and Sons 0860 818823 or 01204 574011. Members expressed concern about the type and number of installations on the play area, cost of maintenance and replacement. This should be reflected in the transfer documents.
10. Rural Splash: THE Rural splash group are to launch a ‘bubble scheme’ to encourage public support and increase funding.

11. KWBG – update

The Chair reported on the signage for the town as detailed under item 7
12. Planning applications: 

a. 11/0043 1 Poulton Street Kirkham PR4 2AA bank replacement signs – no objections

b. 11/0030 50 Poulton Street Kirkham PR4 2AH proposed two storey extension and other works: KTC support the application which is within the renaissance Scheme and enhances high street opportunities

13. Staffing: the clerk reported that the Caretaker has received an invitation from Wyre Borough Council to apply for summer work placements. The Caretaker and the clerk have agreed that should he accept this offer the Caretaker will work a basic 12 hour week until a suitable replacement can be found.
14. Financial report:

a. Monthly  report approved

b. Precept: the clerk outlined the various increases in spending to be expected in the coming year and taken with the budget proposals the Deputy Mayor proposed a Precept of £27,500 for 2011/12. Approved 

c. The budget proposals for 2011/2012 and allotment charges 2013 proposed and approved.

15. Highways: issues raised at the last meeting were approved. No further reports.

16. Licensing: the proposed alcohol licence for A+M Bargains was approved in light of the Police comments.

17. Date and time of next meeting: the date and time of the next meeting of Kirkham Town Council will be Tuesday March 1st 2011 following Leisure Committee at 7pm
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